



United States Air Force Academy
   Parents' Club of Minnesota Meeting
March 2, 2013
Attendees:


A total of 39 families 
Class of 2013:                13    Families
Class of 2014:                11    Families
Class of 2015:                  7    Families
Class of 2016:                  5    Families
Other:                               3 Graduate families (Bethke, Piehl, Peplin)

Call to Order
Darrell Tamosuinas called the meeting to order at 10:00am.  
Motion made and carried for approval of minutes from February 2, 2013 meeting.
Question from membership regarding availability of information from last month.  Darrell stated that the information is available on the Drop Box set up by former member/volunteer Jeff Piehl. Anyone interested in access can contact JTPiehl@gmail.com to receive a Drop Box invitation.
ALO Report:  
Jake Zender reported that the last academy evaluations were completed and turned in last night.  These are final comments on candidates. Minnesota had 126 or 127 candidates interviewed this year.  Jake speculates that our cadet numbers will be similar to last year.  
Jake, in answering a question on sequestration that everyone was eagerly awaiting the impact. Publicly the AF is stating that about 18% reductions in Continental US training hours. Clearly this will impact our cadet/commissioned officer pilot training opportunities.  
Treasurer Report
Mary Harbst introduced.  She will be taking over as treasurer.  Peggy Farah reported that we had $430 income and $306 expenses in February.  Status is similar to last year.  Cash balance is $20,500.  Still send financial needs to Peggy.  Robyn will let us know when the transition has been made.
Summary of Moms' Overnight
Sherrie Dahlin reported that Moms' Overnight was held on Feb 24th at Plymouth Playhouse.  Saw Rings of Fire play.  Total of 22 attendees.  19 saw the play.  One of the prizes was two free tickets to the play - courtesy of the Harbsts.  6 stayed overnight.  Cindi Miller will coordinate this event next year.  Suggesting that the event be renamed Moms' Night Out.  
Website updates:  
Theron reported that Sherry needs financial reports and videos to post.  The club still need volunteer for web publisher.    The person in this position will create/maintain forms. Pratap Naidu volunteered to fill this position.
Spring Banquet /Social
Jean Cady reported for the parent representatives of the class of 2014.  The date of the social is April 27th at Olympic Hills Golf Club.   Prices will be higher this year due to increases in food costs at Olympic Hills Golf Club.  Volunteers are needed and list was circulated between members in attendance.  This list will also be posted on Facebook.  The Banquet/Social has been put on Facebook under the Events page. 
Because this information is needed for the banquet program, Jean asked about several questions club positions that are currently not filled or will need to be filled because they will be vacant in the fall.  Group consensus was to eliminate the positions of Newsletter Editor and Athletic Liaison.   Need volunteer to fill the position of secretary.  For next year, we will need the following positions filled:  Name tags and Registrar.  Theron will publish this list on the webpage and Facebook.  Sue Jantcher volunteered to take over the task of coordinating name tag orders.
Robyn reminded the group that privacy information is an issue that needs to be discussed regarding sharing of cadet and parent information.
Discussion of the silent auction.  If this is to happen this year, there must be volunteers to assist Mike Larsen.
Donations
Becky.  Request for $500 financial donation for the All Academy Ball.  Vote called, taken, and motion passed.
Darrell. Request for $500 financial donation for the Rondo Fund.  Vote called, taken, and motion passed.
Moved by Sue Jantcher to increase the Rondo Fund donation to $750.  Vote called, taken, and motion passed.
Graduation Panel and Presentation
Panel:  Sue and Kevin Bethke,  Jeff and Shari Piehl, Kim Landecker, Bob Peplin, Darrell and Linda Tamosuinas.
Darrell stated that today's presentation is available in a Dropbox file created by Jeff Peihl.  Request access from former Club member/volunteer Jeff Piehl by email, JTPiehl@gmail.com.  There is also information on the club webpage and at the USAFA website, USAFA.edu/superintendent/graduation .   

Examples of items in Dropbox: Letters of invitation.  Ideas for welcoming bag for when your guest arrive.  Packet with maps and information.  Calendar with events - with dress code was popular.  Information regarding what time the events start, when to leave the hotel, how long do events last.  Seat cushions for the aluminum seats. Can rent the seats with the backs for the actual graduation ceremony.  
Bob - commissioning is very important.  This is a small intimate and formal setting.  It is a coat and tie event.  You get to meet their officers.  It is important to prep any family visitors to the significance of this event.  If you have someone in your family that is an active or retired officer, they can pin the bars on the graduate.  Military personnel can wear their uniforms - even retired ones.  
Q: Who do you invite?

A: This varies for every family.  It is important to make sure that you can enjoy the event.  Give guests lots of information, and give people options about what they want do and don't want to go to.  Enjoy the event, and let the chips fall where they may.
Q: Is there a limited number of tickets?  
A:  It depends on the event.  Tickets are different for separate events.  Commissioning can be a smaller group.  Squad will get a certain amount of tickets for all graduates in the squad.   On May 31st. Colorado Springs Chamber of Commerce will also make tickets available.   Recommend you send a Save the Date card many months ahead.  Some hotels have a liberal cancellation policy, but make sure you ask about it.  
Rental websites. Home away or VRBO are both good sites.  Sheri Piehl - determine how many rooms and bathrooms you want when looking at houses.  
Q: How do you communicate with your group?
A: One idea - Set up a group text or group email.
Graduation Ball - more for the younger crowd.  
Q: How much time did you allot to various activities across the board?
A: Commissioning - really give yourself time to get there.   Double the time it will take people not familiar with the academy to get there - compared to what you usually take. 
Graduation last 2.5 to 3 hrs.  Your seats are reserved, so you don't have to worry about getting your seat.  Dress in layers.  Slacks are fine and wear comfortable shoes.  Do dress nice because there will be pictures!   Ponchos are good!  (You cannot take umbrellas, or large bags into the stadium)
Achievement reception - this one is by invitation only for those receiving awards.  
Tip. Consider going to events even though your graduate says you don't need to.
Things change.  You HAVE to be prepared for this.  If you want to take a tour on the grounds, be aware of the rules.  Tuesday afternoon is a good day to ask your cadet to lead guests on tours. 
Pictures:

Idea: Maybe have someone else from your group take the pictures so that you don't miss things and so that you can enjoy the moment.  
The class crest comes down after the graduation parade.  A good time for pictures is right after the Baccalaureate on Sunday.  
Pictures will be taken with the superintendent.  
When the graduates come into the stadium. - Get a video of that.  It is very cool. 
There are official pictures that you will get as well
The person who gets their diploma ahead of your graduate will turn, wait, and salute them.  This is a nice picture, and one of the official ones you will get.  Your graduate will do the same for the person who follows them.  
Correction: Darrell stated that the cadets line up on two sides of the field by squadron. HE HAS CORRECTED THIS EXPLAINATION AFTER REVIEWING THE LINE UP WITH ONE OF HIS DAUGHTERS.  He was trying to explain that you need to be careful of which side your cadet is on in order to catch photos on their way up to receive their diploma. The cadets do approach the presenter from the right and left. The organization of the seating is front to back; (1) top 100 cadets, then (2) the balance of the cadets, squadron 1 through 40. They are on the left and right based alternating alphabetical order.  Accordingly, cadets from a specific squadron will be on both the right side and the left side.

Members of the panels were thanked for their time and presentations.
Adjournment:  Motion made and carried.  Meeting adjourned at noon.  
Respectfully submitted by Jean Cady
Upcoming Events:
March 14

Parents' Night Out, The Local, Minneapolis
April 6
Club  Meeting.  Possible Topics: Summer Ops, Cultural trips, Exchange Programs, other, etc
April 11

Parents' Night Out, Porter Creek Hardwood Grill, Burnsville
April 27

Spring Banquet, Olympic Hills, Eden Prairie

May 4


Club Meeting (new Club Administration)
May 9


Parents’ Night Out, Boca Chica Restaurante, St Paul

May 18

New Appointee Orientation for the Class of 2017

July 27

Summer Picnic, Lake Calhoun, Minneapolis

Aug 30

Parents Weekend gathering of the MN Parents club 

